
ALBERT LEA PORT AUTHORITY
MINUTES
Wednesday, July 12, 2017- 7:30 a.m.
Regular Meeting
Albert Lea Business Development Center

	CALL TO ORDER & NOTATION OF ROLL 
The Regular Meeting of the Albert Lea Port Authority was called to order on Wednesday, July12, 2017 at 7:30 a.m. by President Heinemann. Roll was noted by the Board Secretary.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Vern Rasmussen, Jr., Mike Moore, Rich Murray, Nate Jansen, Mark Heinemann, and Sarah Hensley

COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Ginny Larson

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS PRESENT: Chad Adams, City of Albert Lea Representative; Mike Lee, Freeborn County Representative

EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS ABSENT: Randy Kehr, Business Community Representative

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: Ryan Nolander, Executive Director; Noelle Hagen, Small Business & Marketing Manager; Jillayne Raetz, Board Secretary

STAFF MEMBERS ABSENT: None

GUESTS: Brian Skogheim- FMCS 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM JUNE 7, 2017 MEETING
The minutes from the June 7, 2017 meeting were reviewed. Commissioner Rasmussen made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Commissioner Murray. President Heinemann asked for any discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 6 in favor; 0 opposed.  

	RESOLUTION PA-17-17 AUTHORIZING PAYMENT OF CLAIMS
The claims were presented for review. Commissioner Moore made a motion to accept the claims as presented in the amount of $25,894.45, seconded by Commissioner Rasmussen. President Heinemann asked for any discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 6 in favor; 0 opposed.  

CONFLICT OF INTEREST RENEWAL FOR 2017
There is no action needed, this is a reminder for board members to return their completed forms.

	EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
· Mayo Announcement
· The board discussed Mayo’s proposed changes to consolidate inpatient hospital services in Austin and behavioral health/addition services in Albert Lea. There was concern with what these changes will mean for employment at Mayo Albert Lea. After further discussion Commissioner Moore made a motion to support the community’s effort to retain inpatient hospital services locally and assist where possible, seconded by Commissioner Jansen. President Heinemann asked for any further discussion and hearing none, the motion carried 5 in favor; 0 opposed (Commissioner Rasmussen abstained).
· Streater Update
· Executive Director Nolander received a revised WARN notice from DEED. The layoffs that were scheduled to start June 30, 2017, and where postponed, are now scheduled to take place between August 31, 2017 and October 31, 2017. The 2 other remaining lines are staying busy. 
· ZRB Building Project Update
· Construction has started. ZRB has asked for assistance with financing a new boiler room and boiler. We are working with them and the city on structuring a loan from the city’s revolving loan fund. ZRB has referred to us someone who might want to rent their current space in ALEDA #1.
· Project T-Wave Update
· They are still working through there due diligence and will announce a decision in the next couple months.
· Universal Building Project Update
· CBRE reached out to Executive Director Nolander and said that they are still in communication with two potential candidates for the remaining space they have in the facility, but there have been no substantive updates in the last few weeks. They will keep staff informed should the project develop further.
· Bank Building Update
· Craig Hoium asked for assistance with filling out a form for their due diligence.
· Trail’s Expansion Update
· They are still moving forward with their expansion and will let us know if they have any additional questions.	
· Retail Marketing Service Update
· Last month Joe Kuchaski from Retail Strategies was here. He recently informed Executive Director Nolander that he was leaving Retail Strategies at the end of June. He is going to start his own retail marketing firm and limit it to 5 communities. The investment would be similar to what he stated last month. Staff and the board will continue to discuss the subject in the months to come.
· Project D.C. 
· A local resident reached out to Executive Director Ryan Nolander. A friend of his from St. Paul is possibly interested in locating a data center in Albert Lea. 
· Project Brunton
· Brunton Architects recently reached out to Executive Director Nolander and City Manager Adams to discuss a possible distribution center and potential housing. They met and gave him a tour of different sites around the community. He liked the 9.7 acre Habben lot for the distribution center. He also showed interest in redeveloping the 300 block and the Blazing Star Landing. As for housing, there might be a potential partnership opportunity with creating multi-unit housing on the land surrounding St. John’s new facility. 
· Project Polymer
· This is a lead from DEED. A company that converts plant feedstocks into performance polymers is looking for an existing building with 30,000 – 150,000 sq. feet served by rail. Staff pitched the 57,000 sq. foot Fountain Industries building with rail access. The only concern may be with the ceiling height.
· Project Hoyt
· A broker from Minneapolis is looking for 5-7 acres of industrial land in Albert Lea. Staff pitched him property in the ALEDA, Habben and I-35/I-90 parks. He appreciated the information and will pass is along to his client. 
· Project Plaza
· A local contractor is possibly interested in the land we own to the west of Freeborn Lumber for a new facility. 
· EDAM Conference Review
· It was a good conference. The major focus was on workforce. One of the sessions was the EDA director from Hutchinson discussing how they have revamped their high school curriculum to provide students with pathways. Executive Director Nolander is going to pass the info on to the Greater Education program and high school to see how Albert Lea can implement something similar. 
· 2018 Budget Process
· The preliminary budget will be reviewed at the August meeting, finalized at the September meeting and sent on to the city per state statute after the board approves it in September.

	EX-OFFICIO UPDATE
Freeborn County – Mike Lee, Freeborn County Representative
· Passed a resolution regarding tax foreclosure property. 
· Passed a resolution approving the tax abatement for housing program, now aligned with the city and school district.
· The board appointed Gary Pestorious and Brad Kramer to the watershed board.
· The board approved sending a letter to Invenergy asking to move the turbine setbacks to 1500 feet. 
· County board is concerned with Mayo’s proposed changes. Mayo will be at next Tuesday’s board meeting to discuss.
· County Administrator interviews will be the beginning of August. 

City of Albert Lea – Chad Adams, City of Albert Lea Representative
· Lodging tax is up 3.50% over last year and tax base is up 3%.
· The state demographer released information stating that Albert Lea saw a population increase. We were projected to be around 17,600 at the end of 2016 and the new information shows us above 18,000 again. 
· The city has a budget surplus and it is looking like a 0% increase in the operating levy again for 2018. 
· The council recently passed a 5 year tax abatement program for new housing projects. 
· They did submit a bonding bill request for the Blazing Star Landing.
· The council has been discussing the location options for the fire station.

Chamber of Commerce – Randy Kehr, business community representative
· Absent

	COMMISSIONER/OTHER ITEMS – None	
    
	ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Moore made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Murray.  The motion carried 6 in favor, 0 opposed. The meeting adjourned at 8:30 a.m.  
			

Filed and attested July 12, 2017.
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